Title: Domestic CCTV
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: CCTV & optical surveillance
As CCTV and surveillance equipment becomes more readily available the Commissioner receives more and more calls relating to it’s use by ‘private’ individuals. The most common complaint is the apparent monitoring of one resident in a street by another, usually in a neighbouring property.
Line to take
Key Points

In these situations the Act is unlikely to apply due to section 36, the ‘domestic purposes
exemption’. Section 36 states that:
‘personal data processed by an individual only for the purposes of that individuals personal, family or household affairs (including recreational purposes are exempt from the data protection principles and the provisions of parts II and III’.

As the monitoring of a residential property is clearly going to fall under the category of ‘personal, family’ or household purposes’ the Act will not apply. This would be the case even if the cameras were to stray beyond the boundaries of the residential property. The critical point is that the
'purpose' for which the cameras are in place is 'personal, family or household'.
However, many complainants argue that the monitoring conducted by their neighbour cannot be for domestic purposes because they are the focus of it. It is important to remember that the focus of the camera is not the issue, it is the purposes of the monitoring and the fact that those doing the monitoring are not classed as a data controller (as defined in the Act) that ‘triggers’ the section 36 exemption.

Individuals should be advised that although the DPA is unlikely to apply, other legislation in the area of 'anti-harassment' or 'anti-social behaviour' MAY do. and consequently they should seek their own independent legal advice.
